Alan Clark

MO Director
IHouston-Galveston Area Council
‘Transportation Policy Council
3555 T'immons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass (@; SH 290 T1P

Application

Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & I'PC Members,

On behalf of Cy-Fair Educational Foundation we are writing this letrer of
support for the TP application for funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass
(@ SH 290. Our area is growing, and we have over 19,000 acres of vacant land

within 2 miles of the Greenhouse and ST 290 intersecrion.

This congestion issuc 1s compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad
tracks which carries several trains a day. Fach 2-mile long freight train that
travels through the area can block traffic up to four, (4) at grade major
thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day. The underpass would
improve access, increase safety with linkages between the north and south side of

SH 290 and improve cconomic development opportunities. ‘This project would:

e Provide increased aceessibility UFpnlicc/ﬁrc/cmcrgcnc_\' medical
services. Currently, the VIEED facilities are all located on the north side of
SH 290, The immediate target market area is projected to grow to over

550,000 new population projected by H-GAC by 2035,

e Increase aceessibility for families to the eight (8) area primary and
sccondary schools located within a 2-mile radius of the proposed
underpass. There are schools located both on the north and south side of
S 290.

We ask that you approve the application Iy MUL 500 and commit this project to
the TTP as soon as possible. Your consideration in this Important matter is

greatly appreciated!

Sincerely,
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Marie Flolmes
Iixecutive Director
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Methalist

WILLOWBROOK HOSPITAL

18220 State Highway 249
Houston, TX 77070
281-737-1003

July 30, 2018

Alan Clark , MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIP Application
Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members,

On behalf of Houston Methodist Willowbrook Hospital we are writing this letter of support for
the TIP application for funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290. Our area is
growing, and we have over 19,000 acres of vacant land within 2 miles of the Greenhouse and
SH 290 intersection.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad tracks which
carries several trains a day. Each 2-mile long freight train that travels through the area can
block traffic up to four, (4) at grade major thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day.
The underpass would improve access, increase safety with linkages between the north and
south side of SH 290 and improve economic development opportunities. This project would:
® Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/emergency medical services. Currently, the
VFD facilities are all located on the north side of SH 290. The immediate target market
area is projected to grow to over 550,000 new population projected by H-GAC by 2035,
® Increase accessibility for families to the eight (8) area primary and secondary schools
located within a 2-mile radius of the proposed underpass. There are schools located
both on the north and south side of SH 290.

We ask that you approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the TIP as
soon as possible. Your consideration in this important matter is greatly appreciated!

Sincerely,

“athJod

Keith Barber, MHA
Chief Executive Officer, Houston Methodist Willowbrook Hospital
Senior Vice President, Houston Methodist

KB e
MedmyhiGreenhouseRoacUnderpass@SH2%0TIPApplicaticn



CY-HOPE

Making Life Better for Kids in Cy-Fair

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIp Application

Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members,

On behalf of Cy-Hope we are writing this letter of support for the TIP application for
funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290. Our area is growing, and we
have over 19,000 acres of vacant land within 2 miles of the Greenhouse and SH 290
intersection.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad tracks
which carries several trains a day. Each 2-mile long freight train that travels through
the area can block traffic up to four, (4) at grade major thoroughfare intersections at
any given time of day. The underpass would improve access, increase safety with
linkages between the north and south side of SH 290 and improve economic
development opportunities. This project would:

® Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/emergency medical services.
Currently, the VFD facilities are all located on the north side of SH 290. The
immediate target market area is projected to grow to over 550,000 new
population projected by H-GAC by 2035,

® Increase accessibility for families to the eight (8) area primary and secondary
schools located within a 2-mile radius of the proposed underpass. There are
schools located both on the north and south side of SH 290.

We ask that you approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the
TIP as soon as possible. Your consideration in this important matter is greatly

appreciated!

Sincegely,

Il 304
Lynda Zelénk4

Executive Director

12715 Telge Rd. Cypress, TX 77429 | 713.466.HOPE (4673) | www.cy-hope.org




Consolidated Mills, Inc.
TEXAS Y CRAFTED FAVORS

Houston, Texas - Since 1962

July 24, 2018

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIP Application

Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members,

On behalf of my company, Consolidated Mills, Inc., I am writing this letter of support for the TIP application for
funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass (@ SH 290.

As you are aware, Cypress is growing at a very fast rate, which continues to impact the level of transportation
congestion in this particular area.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad tracks, which carries several trains
a day. Each 2-mile long freight train that travels through the area can block traffic up to four, (4) “at grade” major
thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day.

This project would:

e Improve access, while increasing safety with linkages between the north and south side of SH 290.

e Improve economic development opportunities within the 19,000 acres of vacant land within 2 miles of the
Greenhouse and SH 290 Intersection

e Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/emergency medical services. Currently, the VFD facilities
are all located on the north side of SH 290. The immediate target market area is projected to grow to over
550,000 new population projected by H-GAC by 2035,

e Increase accessibility for families to the eight (8) area primary and secondary schools located within a 2-
mile radius of the proposed underpass. There are schools located both on the north and south side of SH
290.

I ask that you approve the application by MUD 500, and commit this project to the TIP as soon as possible. Your
consideration in this important matter is greatly appreciated!

Regards,

o fa—

Keith E. Vrana
Owner/Executive Vice President

7190 Brittmoore, Suite 150 Houston, TX 77041 713-896-4196 Office
info@cmillsinc.com - Email www.consolidatedmills.com - Website 713-896-4199 Fax
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CYZFAIR HOUSTON

Chamber of Commerce

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIP Application
Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members,

On behalf of Cy-Fair Chamber of Commerce we are writing this letter of support for
the TIP application for funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290. Our
area is growing, and we have over 19,000 acres of vacant land within 2 miles of the
Greenhouse and SH 290 intersection.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad tracks
which carries several trains a day. Each 2-mile long freight train that travels through
the area can block traffic up to four, (4) at grade major thoroughfare intersections at
any given time of day. The underpass would improve access, increase safety with
linkages between the north and south side of SH 290 and improve economic
development opportunities.

This project would:

e Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/emergency medical services.
Currently, the VFD facilities are all located on the north side of SH 290. The
immediate target market area is projected to grow to over 550,000 new
population projected by H-GAC by 2035,

e Increase accessibility for families to the eight (8} area primary and
secondary schools located within a 2-mile radius of the proposed underpass.
There are schools located both on the north and south side of SH 290.

We ask that you approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the
TIP as soon as possible. Your consideration in this important matter is greatly
appreciated!

Sincerely,

P

Leslie Martone, President

8711 Highway 6 North, Suite 120 | Houston, TX 77095 | phone.281.373.1390 | fox.281.373.1394

cyfairchamber.com



CYPRESS /» FAIRBANKS

INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
LEARK = EMPOWER = ACHIEVE = DREAM

Mark Henry, Ed.D.
Superintendent of Schools
July 18, 2018
Mr. Alan Clark
MPO Director

Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

Reference: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIP Application
Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC,

On behalf of the Cypress-Fairbanks 1SD, we are writing this letter of support for the TIP application for
funding of the Greenhouse Road underpass at SH 290. Our area is growing, and we have over 19,000
acres of vacant land within two miles of the Greenhouse and SH 290 intersection.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR class-one railroad tracks which carries several
trains a day. Each two-mile long freight train that travels through the area can block traffic up to four at-
grade major thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day. The underpass would improve access,
increase safety with linkages between the north and south side of SH 290 and improve economic
development opportunities, and decreased traffic congestion. This project would:

e Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/femergency medical services. Currently, the
VFD facilities are all located on the north side of SH 290. The immediate target market area
is projected to grow to over 550,000 in new population projected by H-GAC by 2035.

¢ Increase accessibility for families to the eight area primary and secondary schools located
within a two-mile radius of the proposed underpass. There are schools located on both the
north and south side of SH 290.

We ask that you approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the TIP as soon as possible.
Your consideration in this important matter is greatly appreciated!

CFIS[) Superintendent of\S£hools

10300 Jones Road, Houston, Texas 77065 | P.O. Box 682003, Houston, Texas 77269-2003
Office: 281-517-6332 Fax: 281-517-2125



MERNVANN

Cypress

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

August 7", 2018

RE: Letter of Support for Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290 TIP Application
Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members,

On behalf of Memorial Hermann Cypress Hospital we are writing this letter of support for the TIP
application for funding of the Greenhouse Road Underpass @ SH 290. Our area is growing, and we
have over 19,000 acres of vacant land within 2 miles of the Greenhouse and SH 290 intersection.

This congestion issue is compounded by the parallel UPRR Class One railroad tracks which catries
several trains a day. Each 2-mile long freight train that travels through the area can block traffic up
to four, (4) at grade major thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day. The underpass would
improve access, increase safety with linkages between the north and south side of SH 290 and
improve economic development opportunities. This project would:

¢ Provide increased accessibility of police/fire/emergency medical services. Currently, the
VFD facilities are all located on the north side of SH 290. The immediate target market area
is projected to grow to over 550,000 new population projected by H-GAC by 2035,

o Increase accessibility for families to the eight (8) area primary and secondary schools located
within a 2-mile radius of the proposed underpass. There are schools located both on the
north and south side of SH 290.

We ask that you approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the TIP as soon as
possible. Your consideration in this important matter is greatly appreciated!

Singerel

v
Heath Rushing _)
Sr. VP & CEO

Memorial Hermann Cypress & Katy

27800 Northwest Freeway « Cypress » Texas * 77433 » 346.231.4000



UNION PACIFIC RAILROAD
24125 Old Aldine Westfield Road  Spring, Texas 77373

September 28, 2018

Patricia Knudson Joiner, FAICP
President and CEO, Knudson
8588 Katy Freeway, Suite 441
Houston , TX 77024

Dear Mrs. Joiner:

RE:  Letter of Support for proposed Railroad-Over Underpass to be constructed at Skinner
Road, RRMP 19.68 DOT No. TBA Eureka Sub

I have reviewed your proposal and offer this letter of support for the proposed Railroad-Over
Underpass to connect Skinner road from the south of the track to Skinner road north of the track
under Union Pacific’s Eureka Sub at RRMP 19.68 DOT No. TBA in Cypress, TX.

This letter is contingent upon the County and Developer providing design and structural
drawings in accordance with the Joint UPRR/BNSF Grade Separation Guidelines. This letter is
also contingent upon the County and Developer entering into the appropriate railroad agreements
covering the construction and future maintenance of the roadway, drainage facilities, and other
structural components at no cost to the railroad.

If you have any questions or need additional information please feel free to contact me at 281-
350-7598.

Sincerely,
Dale R. Hill

Manager Industry and Public Projects
Union Pacific Railroad

Ce.
Tyson Moeller, General Director Network Development
Richard Zientek, Director of Public Affairs




HARRIS COUNTY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 500
¢/ o Allen Boone Humphries Robinson LLP
3200 Southwest Freeway, Suite 2600
Houston, Texas 77027

October 3, 2018

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

Re: Funding Commitment Letter for Harris County Municipal Utility District
No. 500 Greenhouse Road Underpass at State Highway 290 TIP
Application

I write on behalf of Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500 (“HCMUD
500”) regarding HCMUD 500’s funding commitment for a share of the 25% local match
for its Transportation Improvement Plan (“TIP”) application for the construction of the
Greenhouse Road grade separation/underpass at the Union Pacific Railroad (“UPRR")
crossing and the associated intersection improvements for the adjacent portion of the
feeder road for State Highway 290 (the “Project”).

In particular, HCMUD 500’s TIP application for the Project provides for HCMUD
500 to be the sponsor of the application and initially to provide 100% funding of the
estimated $30,000,000 construction phase costs. The application also provides for
HCMUD 500 to pay for 100% of the design costs for the Project, which are estimated at
$3 million. As you are aware, the TIP application requests federal funding for 75% of
the construction phase costs, totaling $22,500,000, and provides for a local match of 25%
of the construction phase costs, totaling $7,500,000.

HCMUD 500’s current partners for the 25% local match include HCMUD 500
itself, Harris County, Harris County Emergency Services District No. 9, and METRO.
HC MUD 500 has requested that each local partner contribute an equal $1.9 million
share of the 25% local match.

By execution of this letter, assuming the TIP application is approved, HCMUD
500 hereby commits to provide a total of $3.8 million toward the 25% local match, at or
before the time at which the Texas Department of Transportation (“TxDOT”) requires
HCMUD 500 to advance the funds for the construction phase of the Project, pursuant to
an Advanced Funding Agreement or other agreement required by TxDOT between

747462



October 3, 2018
Page 2 of 2

HCMUD 500 and TxDOT for the construction of the Project. Such $3.8 million
commitment includes HCMUD 500's $1.9 million share of the 25% local match, as well
as an advance of METRO's $1.9 million share. As provided in METRO’s funding
commitment letter, a copy of which is enclosed, METRO has committed to reimburse
HCMUD 500 for HCMUD 500’s advance of METRO's $1.9 million share of the 25% local
match, over time from incremental sales tax revenues received by METRO generated
from the future commercial development within the boundaries of Harris County
Municipal Utility District No. 503, the northern portion of the Towne Lake master-
planned community.

Please contact our attorney, Alia Vinson, at (713) 860-6449, or HCMUD 500’s
planning and economic development consultant, Patricia Knudson Joiner, at (713) 463-
8200, if you have any questions or would "™ * "~~~ "~ “srther.

President, Board of Directors

Enclosure

cc: Board of Directors, Harris County MUD No. 500
Ms. Alia Vinson, ABHR, LLP, Attorney for HCMUD 500
Mr. Truman Edminster, EHRA Engineering
Ms. Patricia Joiner, Knudson LP

747462



HARRIS COUNTY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 501
¢/ o Allen Boone Humphries Robinson LLP
3200 Southwest Freeway, Suite 2600
Houston, Texas 77027

October 16, 2018

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

Re:  Letter of Support for Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500
Greenhouse Road Underpass at State Highway 290 TIP Application

Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members:

I write on behalf of Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 501 (“MUD
501”) to express MUD 501’s total and unconditional support for Harris County
Municipal Utility District No. 500’s (“MUD 500”) Transportation Improvement Plan
(“TIP”) application for the construction of the Greenhouse Road grade
separation/underpass at the Union Pacific Railroad (“UPRR”) crossing and the
associated intersection improvements for the adjacent portion of the feeder road for
State Highway 290 (the “Project”). MUD 501 is the largest of the four municipal utility
districts in MUD 500’s Master District Service Area, which is located within the Towne
Lake master-planned community. MUD 500 is the provider of certain regional facilities,
including regional road facilities, to the municipal utility districts in its Master District
Service Area, including MUD 501.

Our area is growing rapidly, which has caused significant traffic congestion for
Towne Lake and surrounding residents, and there still is more than 19,000 acres of
vacant land within two miles of the Greenhouse Road and State Highway 290
intersection. This congestion issue is compounded by the UPRR Class One railroad
tracks just south of State Highway 290, which carry several trains a day. Each two-mile-
long freight train that travels through the area can block traffic at up to four at-grade
major thoroughfare intersections at any given time of day. The Project would improve
access between the north and south sides of State Highway 290; increase safety by
creating a dedicated grade separation at the UPRR railroad tracks, rather than an at-
grade crossing; and improve economic development opportunities. This Project would:

744824



October 16, 2018
Page 2 of 2

Provide increased accessibility for police, fire, and emergency medical services.
Currently, some fire and emergency medical services facilities for Towne Lake
are located on the north side of State Highway 290, and have limited options for
crossing State Highway 290 and the UPRR railroad tracks to access Towne Lake
and other nearby communities. Additionally, the two closest hospitals to Towne
Lake are located north of State Highway 290 and, accordingly, construction of
the Project will improve access to needed healthcare services during medical
emergencies.

Increase accessibility for families with students who attend the eight area
primary and secondary schools located within a two-mile radius of the Project,
both on the north and south sides of State Highway 290.

Enhance regional mobility by providing Towne Lake and other residents who
live south of State Highway 290 with improved access to State Highway 290, as
well as the METRO transit facility located just north of the Greenhouse
Road/Highway 290 intersection. The Project also will provide an additional
evacuation route for Towne Lake and other residents south of State Highway
290 during hurricanes or other regional emergency events.

Improve economic development opportunities by providing enhanced access to
existing and future commercial development both on the north and south sides
of State Highway 290.

MUD 501 respectfully requests that you approve the application by MUD 500

and commit this project to the TIP as soon as possible. Your consideration in this
important matter is greatly appreciated. Please contact our attorney, Alia Vinson, at
(713) 860-6449, or MUD 500’s planning and economic development consultant, Patricia

Knudson Joiner, at (713) 463-8200, if you have any questions or would like to discuss
this further.

Sincerely,

%V?h - %Aﬁ LU
George H. Gentry, III

President, Board of Directors

cc: Board of Directors, Harris County MUD No. 501
Ms. Alia Vinson, ABHR LLP
Mr. Truman Edminster, EHRA Engineering
Ms. Patricia Joiner, Knudson, LP

744824



HARRIS COUNTY MUNICIPAL UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 503
¢/ o Allen Boone Humphries Robinson LLP
3200 Southwest Freeway, Suite 2600
Houston, Texas 77027

October 16, 2018

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

Re:  Letter of Support for Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500
Greenhouse Road Underpass at State Highway 290 TIP Application

Dear Mr. Clark and Members of the TAC & TPC Members:

I write on behalf of Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 503 (“MUD
503”) to express MUD 503's total and unconditional support for Harris County
Municipal Utility District No. 500’s (“MUD 500”) Transportation Improvement Plan
(“TIP”) application for the construction of the Greenhouse Road grade
separation/underpass at the Union Pacific Railroad (“UPRR”) crossing and the
associated intersection improvements for the adjacent portion of the feeder road for
State Highway 290 (the “Project”).

MUD 503 is one of four municipal utility districts in MUD 500’s Master District
Service Area, which is located within the Towne Lake master-planned community.
MUD 500 is the provider of certain regional facilities, including regional road facilities,
to the municipal utility districts in its Master District Service Area, including MUD 503.
MUD 503 is located in the northern portion of Towne Lake, adjacent to State Highway
290 and the Project location. We understand from the developer that development of a
commercial center within the boundaries of MUD 503 will occur only if the Project is
constructed. =~ We believe that construction of the proposed commercial center

development would be beneficial to residents of MUD 503, Towne Lake, and the
broader Cypress community.

Our area is growing rapidly, which has caused significant traffic congestion for
Towne Lake and surrounding residents, and there still is more than 19,000 acres of
vacant land within two miles of the Greenhouse Road and State Highway 290
intersection, including the land within our boundaries. This congestion issue is

746918
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compounded by the UPRR Class One railroad tracks just south of State Highway 290,
which carry several trains a day. Each two-mile-long freight train that travels through
the area can block traffic at up to four at-grade major thoroughfare intersections at any
given time of day. The Project would improve access between the north and south
sides of State Highway 290; increase safety by creating a dedicated grade separation at
the UPRR railroad tracks, rather than an at-grade crossing; and improve economic
development opportunities. This Project would:

e Provide increased accessibility for police, fire, and emergency medical services.
Currently, some fire and emergency medical services facilities for Towne Lake
are located on the north side of State Highway 290, and have limited options for
crossing State Highway 290 and the UPRR railroad tracks to access Towne Lake
and other nearby communities. Additionally, the two closest hospitals to Towne
Lake are located north of State Highway 290 and, accordingly, construction of
the Project will improve access to needed healthcare services during medical
emergencies.

o Increase accessibility for families with students who attend the eight area
primary and secondary schools located within a two-mile radius of the Project,
both on the north and south sides of State Highway 290.

e Enhance regional mobility by providing Towne Lake and other residents who
live south of State Highway 290 with improved access to State Highway 290, as
well as the METRO transit facility located just north of the Greenhouse
Road/Highway 290 intersection. The Project also will provide an additional
evacuation route for Towne Lake and other residents south of State Highway
290 during hurricanes or other regional emergency events.

e Improve economic development opportunities by providing enhanced access to
existing and future commercial development both on the north and south sides
of State Highway 290. The Project is vital for the proposed development of
MUD 503 as a regional commercial town center.

MUD 503 strongly supports the construction of the Project and urges you to
approve the application by MUD 500 and commit this project to the TIP as soon as
possible. Your consideration in this important matter is greatly appreciated. Please
contact our attorney, Alia Vinson, at (713) 860-6449, or MUD 500’s planning and
economic development consultant, Patricia Knudson Joiner, at (713) 463-8200, if you
have any questions or would like to discuss this further.

746918
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Sin:jjly’
Patrick Carrigan
President, Board of Directors

cc: Board of Directors, Harris County MUD No. 503
Ms. Alia Vinson, ABHR LLP
Mr. Truman Edminster, EHRA Engineering
Ms. Patricia Joiner, Knudson, LP

746918



HARRIS COUNTY EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 9

9630 Telge Road
Houston, Texas 77095
Telephone: 281-550-9649
Fax: 281.550.7288
www.hcesd9.org

October 8, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark, MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite 120
Houston, Texas 77027

Re:  Funding Commitment Letter for Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500
Greenhouse Road Underpass at State Highway 290 TIP Application

Dear Mr. Clark and TAC & TPC Members:

I write on behalf of Harris County Emergency Services District No. 9 (“HCESD 9”)
regarding HCESD 9’s support of and funding commitment for a share of the 25% local match for
Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500’s (“MUD 500”) Transportation Improvement
Plan (“TIP”) application for the construction of the Greenhouse Road grade separation/underpass
at the Union Pacific Railroad (“UPRR”) crossing and the associated intersection improvements for
the adjacent portion of the feeder road for State Highway 290 (the “Project”).

In particular, HCMUD 500’s TIP application for the Project provides for HCMUD 500 to
be the sponsor of the application and initially to provide 100% funding of the estimated
$30,000,000 construction phase costs. The application also provides for HCMUD 500 to pay for
100% of the design costs for the Project, which are estimated at $3 million. As you are aware, the
TIP application requests federal funding for 75% of the construction phase costs, totaling
$22,500,000, and provides for a local match of 25% of the construction phase costs, totaling
$7,500,000.

We understand that HCMUD 500’s current partners for the 25% local match include
HCMUD 500, Harris County, METRO, and HCESD 9. HC MUD 500 has requested that each
local partner (including HCMUD 500) contribute an equal $1.9 million share of the 25% local
match.
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In connection with HCMUD 500’s request for HCESD 9 to contribute $1.9 million,
HCESD 9 is working with the developers of the Towne Lake community, Caldwell Companies,
to identify and procure a suitable site for an additional fire station. HCESD 9 would like to procure
the site on or before June 1, 2020 or prior to the commencement of construction of the Project,
whichever comes first,

By execution of this letter, HCESD 9 hereby commits to provide HCESD 9’s $1.9 million
share of the 25% local match, assuming (i) the TIP application is approved, at or before the time
at which the Texas Department of Transportation (“TxDOT”) requires HCMUD 500 to advance
the funds for the construction phase of the Project, pursuant to an Advanced Funding Agreement
or other agreement required by TxDOT between HCMUD 500 and TxDOT for the construction of
the Project, and (ii) the fire station site is procured in accordance with the terms above. Itis further
understood that additional documentation in the form of an interlocal agreement between HCMUD
500 and HCESD 9 will be negotiated and executed after the award of the TIP approval. HCESD 9
anticipates paying for its contribution out of available funds on hand.

Please feel free to contact our attorney, Ira A. Coveler of Coveler & Peeler, P.C., at
(713) 984-8222 if you have any questions about this letter or would like to discuss this matter
further.

Sincerely,

HARRIS COUNTY
EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT NO. 9

By: /L/\/M

Tommy Balez
President

cc: Ms. Alia Vinson, ABHR, LLP, Attorney for HCMUD 500
Mr. Truman Edminster, EHRA Engineering
Ms. Patricia Joiner, Knudson LP



HARRIS COUNTY

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY ENGINEER 1001 Preston, 5" Floor

October 15, 2018

Honorable County Judge
& Commissioners Court

Attention:

SUBJECT:

Houston, Texas 77002
(713) 755-5370

Vote of the Court:
Yes No Abstain
Judge Emmett
Comm. Eliis
Comm. Moman
Comm. Radack
Comm. Cagle

oooono
oonoog

Commissioner Steve Radack

Recommendation that Commissioners Court Authorize the
Commissioner of Precinct 3 to Provide a Letter of Commitment for
$1.9 Million in Match Funding Toward an Application for the
Greenhouse Road Underpass at US 290 Project to be submitted by
Harris County Municipal Utility District 500 in the 2018 Houston
Galveston Area Council Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)
Call for Projects

Dear Court Members:

The Office of the County Engineer respectfully requests that Commissioners Court grant
authorization for execution of a commitment letter for $1.9 million in match funding for a
Harris County Municipal Utility District 500 project application for the Greenhouse Road
Underpass at US 290, to be included in the 2018 Transportation Improvement Program
(TIP) Call for Projects.

Upon successful receipt of grant funding, Harris County, along with several other
partners, will contribute $7.5 million (25%) local match toward construction costs. Federal
funding will be used for the remaining $22.5 million (75%).

Attached for your review is a letter provided by Harris County Municipal Utility District 500,
along with the proposed letter of commitment.

Sincerely,

JRB/LS/MT/io/akb

Presented to Commissioners’ Court

0CT 23 2018

apprROVE. M\ [C
Recorded Vol. Page

cc: LynnBlue

P



ALLEN BOONE HUMPHRIES RGvB[NS()N LLP
ATTORNEYS AT LAW '

PHOENIX TOWER
3200 SOUTHWEST FREEWAY
SUITE 28600
HOUSTON, TEXAS 77027
TEL (713} B60-6400
FAX (713) 860-6401

abhr.com
Direct Line: (713) 860-6449 Alia Vinson
Direct Fax: (713) 860-6649 avinson@abhr.com Partner
October 12, 2018

The Honorable Steve M. Radack

Harris County Commissioner, Precinct 3
1001 Preston, Room 924

Houston, Texas 77002

Re:  Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500; Greenhouse Road Union
Pacific Railroad Grade Separation and State Highway 290 Intersection
Improvements Project

Dear Commissioner Radack:

We write on behalf of our client, Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500
(“HCMUD 5007), to update you on the status of the Transportation Improvement Plan
(“TIP”) application for the construction of the Greenhouse Road grade
separation/underpass at the Union Pacific Railroad (“UPRR”) crossing and the
associated intersection improvements for the adjacent portion of the feeder road for
State Highway 290 (the “Project”).

HCMUD 500 has authorized submission of the TIP application for the Project,
with HCMUD 500 identified as the main sponsor and applicant. The TIP application
provides for HCMUD 500 initially to provide 100% funding of the estimated $30,000,000
construction phase costs. The application also provides for HCMUD 500 to pay for
100% of the design costs for the Project, which are estimated at $3 million. As you are
aware, the TIP application requests federal funding for 75% of the construction phase
costs, totaling $22,500,000, and provides for a local match of 25% of the construction
phase costs, totaling $7,500,000.

The current partners for the 25% local match include HCMUD 500, Harris
County, METRO, and Harris County Emergency Services District No. 9 (“HCESD 9”).
We originally had contacted UPRR requesting that they also become a partner for the
25% local match. We since have received the enclosed letter of support from UPRR, but
have been notified that the application does not meet UPRR’s criteria for funding.

746607
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Thus, our original goal of obtaining a $1.5 million commitment from each partner for
the 25% local match has now increased to approximately $1.9 million from each partner.

We have received a verbal commitment of $1.9 million from METRO for its share
of the 25% local match, to be paid from new sale tax revenue generated from the
proposed commercial center development within the boundaries of Harris County
Municipal Utility District No. 503, the northern portion of the Towne Lake master-
planned community adjacent to State Highway 290. We understand from the developer
that development of a commercial center at this location will occur only if the Project is
constructed. Because these monies, if any, would be in the form of a reimbursement,
we anticipate that HCMUD 500 would advance METRO's $1.9 million share of the 25%
local match, in addition to HC MUD 500’s own $1.9 million share. We understand from
METRO that they expect to take Board action to approve a Funding Commitment Letter
for their $1.9 million share of the 25% local match on or about October 23, 2018.

At its meeting this Monday, the HCESD 9 Board approved a Funding
Commitment Letter for their $1.9 million share of the 25% local match. We understand
that HCESD 9 expects to pay for such contribution out of available funds on hand.

HCMUD 500 respectfully requests that Harris County’s share of the 25% local
match be increased from $1.5 million to $1.9 million. We also respectfully request that
Harris County provide HCMUD 500 with a Funding Commitment Letter for such $1.9
million share of the 25% local match, to be included with the TIP application.

Please feel free to contact me, at (713) 860-6449, or the District’s planning and
economic development consultant, Patricia Knudson Joiner, at (713) 463-8200, if you
have any question or would like to discuss this further.

Sincerely,

pa——

Alia Vinson
Attorney for Harris County MUD No. 500

Enclosure

cc: Board of Directors, Harris County MUD No. 500
Mr. Truman Edminster, EHRA Engineering
Ms. Patricia Joiner, Knudson, LP

746607




Steve Radack, Commissioner
Harris County Precinct 3

- October 23, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark

Director of Transportation Planning
Houston-Galveston Area Council
3555 Timmons, Suite 120
Houston, Texas 77027

SUBJECT: Letter of Commitment for a $1.9 million local match toward
Construction Costs for Greenhouse Road Underpass at U.S. 290.

Gentlemen:

On behalf of Harris County Precinct Three, this letter serves as our letter of
commitment to provide up to $1.9 million in Precinct Three road and bridge funds as
one of the four local partners contributing a combined $7.5 million toward construction
costs for the proposed Greenhouse Road Underpass at U.S. 290 project.

This commitment is subject to the project's selection for inclusion in the
Transportation Improvement Program and a future action by Commissioners’ Court to
authorize execution of a funding agreement between Harris County and Harris County
MUD 500.

Sincerely,

Steve Radack
Commissioner, Precinct 3

cc: John R. Blount
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October 31, 2018

Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
Transportation Policy Council
3555 Timmons Lane, Suite #120
Houston, TX 77027

Re: Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500 Greenhouse Road Underpass

at US 290 TIP Letter of Support — H-GAC 2018 Call for Projects

Dear Mr. Clark and Members TAC & TPC:

The Metropolitan Transit Authority of Harris County, Texas (METRO) supports the
Harris County Municipal Utility District No. 500's (HCMUD 500) 2018 Transportation
Improvement Plan application for the construction of the Greenhouse Road underpass
at the Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) crossing and the associated intersection
improvements for the adjacent portion of the feeder road for US 290.

This proposed project would link Skinner Road, north of US 290 to Greenhouse Road
on the south, creating a continuous north-south thoroughfare in the growing and highly
congested northwest corridor. Improving access to the area south of US 290 and the
UPRR right-of-way is projected to promote commercial mixed-use development and
improve mobility with increased transit options connecting to US 290 and the 2,000-
acre Towne Lake master plan development. The proposed project would also increase
access to the Cypress Park & Ride (P&R) located at Skinner Road just north of US 290
and encourage transit use. Currently, access to Cypress Park and Ride is a 2-4-mile
circular route.

Overall, the project will encourage increased mixed-use development in close proximity
to METRO’s highly successful joint development project at the P&R. The efficient
design of everyday activities around transit also promotes economic development, that
offers a sense of community and will create a multi modal TOD development within the
remaining 146 ac job generation Towne Lake Business Center. The area within 3
square mile radius is projected to grow another 500,000 people by 2045.

METRO will continue to coordinate with HCMUD 500, Harris County, and TxDOT as
this project advances. We look forward to working with all partners in the
implementation of this project. A final determination of the $1.9 million financial
commitment will be a METRO Board decision. Please feel free to contact me at 713-
615-6409 if you have any questions or would like to discuss this further.

Metropolitan Transit Authority of Harris County, Texas
1900 Main « PO. Box 61429 * Houston, Texas 77208-1429 » 713-635-4000 * RideMETRO.org



Sincerely,

W

oberto Trevifo, P.E.
Executive Vice President
Planning, Engineering & Construction

Cc: Thomas C. Lambert, President & CEO
Tom Jasien, Deputy CEO
Clint Harbert, AICP, VP - System & Capital Planning

Metropolitan Transit Authority of Harrls County, Texas
1800 Malin = PO, Box 61428 » Houston, Texas 77208-1429
713-635-4000 * RideMETRO.org



October 23, 2018

Mr. Alan Clark

Director of Transportation Planning
Houston-Galveston Area Council
3555 Timmons, Suite 120
Houston, Texas 77027

SUBJECT: Letter of Commitment for a $1.9 million local match toward
Construction Costs for Greenhouse Road Underpass at U.S. 290.

Gentlemen:

On behalf of Harris County Precinct Three, this letter serves as our letter of
commitment to provide up to $1.9 million in Precinct Three road and bridge funds as
one of the four local partners contributing a combined $7.5 million toward construction
costs for the proposed Greenhouse Road Underpass at U.S. 290 project.

This commitment is subject to the project's selection for inclusion in the
Transportation Improvement Program and a future action by Commissioners’ Court to
authorize execution of a funding agreement between Harris County and Harris County
MUD 500.

Qinraraly

Steve Radack
Commissioner, Precinct 3

cc: John R. Blount




